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We are very excited about this page in our chapter. We have traveled over three 

thousand miles since out last letter visiting both supporting and non-supporting 

churches. The trip started in Sioux City, Iowa, at the Buchannan Avenue Baptist 

Church. Pastor Thornton recently had a kidney transplant, and he is back in the pul-

pit already. A young man made a profession of faith in Iowa, and another one in a 

meeting in Vermont. We had several meetings in the New England States. One 

highlight was to preach at the 45th Anniversary service of Eglise’ Biblique Baptiste, 

in Sherbrooke, Quebec. Pastor Martin Stevens honored his father, Robert Stevens, 

who started the church 45 years ago.  Robert’s brother , Pastor Chuck Stevens,  also 

preached on this special occasion.  We are thankful that we were also able to visit 

and preach at our home church, Blackstone Valley Baptist Church, in Cumberland 

RI, where our son, Randy is the pastor. We spent Thanksgiving with our ever-

growing family in New England. It was a blessed time. We are thankful for our safe 

traveling and the special help the Lord provided for us on our journey. The Lord has 

blessed us with friends, like you, all over this great land. Our goals are to help the 

hurting, win the lost, and encourage churches wherever we can.  Please pray with 

us that we can be voices for stability, maturity, and consistency for the Lord during 

this rapidly changing environment. It is true that the love and commitment to Jesus 

and for His work grows hot and cold like the seasons of the year. Each one of us 

needs to review and renew our commitment to the Lord on a regular basis. I have 

never “renewed my wedding vows” in a public environment, but I sure do tell my 

wife I love her on a regular basis . . . she loves it. I am sure that the Lord loves it as 

well when we love Him with all of our heart and say it. We have a very challenging 

spring schedule. It begins with a Missions Conference in Homosassa, Florida, where 

John McClean is the Pastor. We will then spend several weeks in Washington state 

preaching in three missions conferences. We will drive to Florida, and then we fly 

to Washington. Thank you for your prayers and faithful support. We are praying for 

six additional churches to partner with us as we continue going for the Lord.  

Leaders don’t predict the future; they change it. 

 With all best wishes,  

  

Robert Lewis  

I Cor 15:58 

 Dear Friends,


